Pointe Coupee Parish Community Resource Guide

# QUICK REFERENCE

United Way Information and Referral Service	
Emergency Services	
Pointe Coupee General Hospital Emergency Room	
Coroner's Office	(225) 638-5736
Office of Community Services	(225) 638-4846
Sheriff Department	
Child Protection Office	(225) 638-4846
Adult Protective Services (ages 18-59)	
Adult Protective Services (ages 60+)	1-800-256-4277
Poison Control Center Hotline	1-800-222-1222
Clerk of Court's Office	(225) 638-9596
COPE Team	(225) 765-8900 or 1-800-864-9003
Crisis Intervention Center	(225) 924-3900 or 1-800-437-0303
Battered Women's Program	(225) 389-3001 or 1-800-541-9706
Louisiana Domestic Violence Hotline	1-888-411-1333
Capital Area Human Service District's Adult Crisis Team	
Transportation Services (Medicaid)	1-800-259-1944
Transportation Services (Public)	

## **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

INTRODUCTION	1
HISTORY OF POINTE COUPEE PARISH	
PARISH GOVERNMENT OFFICIALS	6
PARISH OFFICES	7
MUNICIPAL INFORMATION	10
GREATER POINTE COUPEE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE	12
PHYSICIANS	
HEALTH CLINICS	16
DIABETES & NUTRITIONAL EDUCATION	18
HOSPITALS	19
OPHTHALMOLOGY/OPTOMETRY	20
SPEECH AND HEARING	21
ORTHOPEDICS	21
CARDIOLOGY	22
PODIATRY	22
UROLOGY	
CHIROPRACTIC SERVICES	
PHYSICAL THERAPY	
DENTAL SERVICES	
PHARMACIES	
MEDICAL EQUIPMENT	
NURSING HOMES	
MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES	
ADDICTIVE DISORDERS SERVICES	40
ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES	42
SOCIAL SERVICES	43
PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES SERVICES	47
LEGAL SERVICES	48
EMPLOYMENT	49
HOUSING	49
CHURCHES	50
SCHOOLS	52
LIBRARIES	55
LOCAL AND NATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS	56
VETERINARIAN SERVICES	58
TRANSPORTATION SERVICES	59
RECREATIONAL FACILITIES	60

## INTRODUCTION

The Pointe Coupee Health Services District is committed to educating the community on the availability of health care and social services in Pointe Coupee Parish and its surrounding areas. The Resource Guide was developed to aid the general public, health and human resource professionals, and law enforcement officers in locating these services.

The Pointe Coupee Parish Guide includes a directory of names, addresses, telephone numbers and useful information regarding available services. To locate a category of services, see the Table of Contents. At the time of publication, all numbers and locations listed in this manual were confirmed.

## ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Thanks to all of the agencies, businesses, and schools for participating in updates for this edition. Your collaboration made it possible to develop the Resource Guide to benefit the community.

## HISTORY OF POINTE COUPEE PARISH

French-Canadian explorer Pierre Le Moyne, sieur d'Iberville and his brother, Jean-Baptiste Le Moyne de Bienville, sailed from Brest, France I late 1698, arriving at the lower Mississippi River in 1699 to establish a colony in New World for King Louis XIV.

While the explorers and their traveling party were out exploring the land, their Indian guides led them along a six foot wide stream through dense forest. The explorers were mystified to find a point where the huge river doubled back on itself, forming an oxbow. That site was later named "la Pointe Coupee," the place of the cut off.

The fort "Poste de Pointe Coupee" was established by Bienville in 1717 at a site known later as Waterloo. The fort was moved in 1722 to an area near the present St. Francisville Ferry landing.

Over the years, nature widened the stream which became the riverbed for the mighty Mississippi. Eventually, both ends of the giant oxbow closed, forming a 22 mile horseshoe-shaped lake. This lake was known as "la Fausee Rivere", and is now named False River.

The rich, alluvial lands where the Mississippi River once flowed attracted farmers. Tobacco and indigo were grown initially, and now sugar cane and other varieties of crops are grown, including pecans, cotton, soybeans, corn and rice are raised in the fertile soil.

The United States acquired the Louisiana Purchase from France in 1803. With the enactment of the Louisiana Constitution of 1812, Pointe Coupee Became one of the State of Louisiana's 12 original parishes.

Pointe Coupee Parish has long been called "The Cradle of Public Education in Louisiana". In March 1808, a Louisiana law was enacted providing for parish school boards. Pointe Coupee was the first parish in the state to implement the Act and establish public schools.

In 1975, the first "Tuscaloosa Trend" natural gas discovery was made in Pointe Coupee Parish and was claimed to be the richest mineral deposit in Louisiana.

Today, Pointe Coupee Parish is best known for its agriculture, recreation and tourism industries. Agriculture is the largest income-producer in Pointe Coupee Parish, with gross revenues of about \$50 million annually. Pointe Coupee is the top pecan-producing parish in the state, with some of the best quality nuts grown anywhere. The fastest expanding crops in the parish are sugar cane and cotton while soybeans, corn, wheat and grain sorghum (milo) are other major crops. Livestock production of beef cattle is another major agriculture force in the region.

False River, designated as a Trophy Bass Lake, has held the state record for the largest bass caught although all water sports are enjoyed here. Pointe Coupee Parish is also blessed with Old River, a smaller oxbow-shaped lake with great fishing potential.

The French plantation country heritage of Pointe Coupee Parish is evident in the many historic homes of the area, many of which are listed in the National Register of Historic Places. A unique feature of these Pointe Coupee homes is that these are truly family homes – none are museum-only restorations. Pointe Coupee is also graced with several elegantly refurbished Bed and Breakfast opportunities.

Pointe Coupee Parish is home to approximately 23,500 people and boasts four banks, a modern hospital and health care facilities, educational institutions at all levels and easy access to Baton Rouge, New Orleans, Lafayette and the rest of Louisiana. A commercial airport and modern accessible port facility, round out the business advantages of Pointe Coupee Parish.

## **Interesting Facts:**

Average annual temperature – 68 F Coldest Month – January (Avg. 52 F)

Coldest Month – January (Avg. 32 F)

Warmest Month – July (Avg. 82 F)

Official Flower of Pointe Coupee Parish – Pink Perfection Camellia

Pointe Coupee Parish contains 15,360 acres of water, 75,000 acres of pastures; and 150,000 acres of forests. Bordered on three sides by inland waterways – Old River, the Atchafalaya River and the Mississippi River – Pointe Coupee Parish is best known for its water and outdoor recreation activities.

## **Points of Interest**

Alma Plantation Sugar Mill (Lakeland) – A working sugar mill set on the grounds of this plantation home built in 1789, Alma Plantation produces raw sugar and black strap molasses. Built by noted philanthropist Julien Poydras and now owned and operated by the Stewart Family, Alma Plantation continues as one of the few working sugar plantations in the entire southern portion of the United States. The home is no longer open to the public, but the sugar mill and a country store are open to visitors.

**Bergeron Brothers Pecan Shelling Plant (New Roads)** – Employing about 60 workers, this plant processes an average of three million pounds of pecans each year, 600,000 pounds of which are shipped nationwide. Established in 1940, this family-owned plant offers free tours from October through March.

**Cherie Quarters Cabins (Oscar)** - The two single-story slave dwellings, which remain on the historic Riverlake Plantation, are known as the Cherie Quarters Cabins. These buildings are significant because they are rare surviving examples of a once common antebellum building type which has all but disappeared from the state. Cherie Quarters was the birthplace and childhood home of African-American author Ernest J. Gaines.

**Conquest Plantation (New Roads)** – Built in 1888, this Victorian home was fully restored to reflect Pointe Coupee's 19<sup>th</sup> century aura. It can be found on Pointe Coupee Road.

**False River Lake (Pointe Coupee Parish)** – One of the most noted oxbow lakes in the lower Mississippi Delta, False River was the main channel of the Mississippi River until about 1722 when seasonal flooding cut a shorter channel to the east. False River, a 22-mile long "trophy-

lake," is known today for boating, skiing, sailing and fishing. Between 1974 and 1981, more than 265,000 striped bass fingerlings were released into this lake which covers 3,212 acres.

**False River Air Park (New Roads) -** This airport is located on 103 acres. The air park boasts a hard surfaced runway 5,000 feet long and 75 feet wide which is lighted from dusk 'til dawn and has three FAA-approved instrument approaches. The facility includes a terminal building with 24 hour fast pay fueling system. There are 14 T-hangars, 3 privately owned hangars and now has a Solar/LED Taxiway Lighting System. The False River Airport is part of the National Airport System.

**Glynnwood Plantation (Glynn)** – Listed on the National Register of Historic Places, Glynnwood Plantation was constructed in 1836. After years of additions, this 11 bedroom house has been created into a unique architectural style.

**John J. Audubon Bridge (New Roads/St. Francisville)** – The John J. Audubon Bridge, opened in 2011, connects Pointe Coupee and West Feliciana parishes and replaces the existing ferry. The bridge spans 1/3 of a mile over the Mississippi River. It is the longest cable-stayed bridge in the Western Hemisphere.

**Lakeside Plantation (Batchelor)** – Lakeside is a unique and historic plantation located in Batchelor, LA. It was constructed in 1835.

**LeJeune House (New Roads)** – Built around 1820 of primarily Louisiana colonial architecture, this home also boasts many classic features including Greek Revival cypress paneling. The LeJeune House was extensively remodeled in the late 1850's by the French architect Francois Avernant. Most of the eastern portion of the City of New Roads was formed by the subdivision of the Samson LeJeune plantation in 1909.

**Parlange Plantation (New Roads)** – Built in 1750 by the Marquis Viscent de Ternant, Parlange was constructed of bousilliage (mud, moss and deer hair) and cypress set over a hand-made brick raised basement. The home remains in the possession of the Marquis' descendants, the Parlange family. This National Historic Landmark features magnificent furnishings and paintings which are original to the home. Parlange is the most readily identified monument of Pointe Coupee's legendary history. Parlange can be found on False River Road five miles southwest of New Roads.

**Pointe Coupee Parish Museum and Tourist Center (New Roads)** – On the bank of False River, the Pointe Coupee Parish Museum and Tourist Center is housed in a unique Creole cottage built in the late 1700s. The Museum features a rare double-pitched roof. Open year round, the Tourist Center is located on Louisiana Highway 1 six miles south of New Roads.

**Pointe Coupee Port and Industrial Park (Lettsworth)** – The only dock facility between Baton Rouge and Natchez, nearly 100 acres of port-owned land with all utilities are available for development on the protected side of the levee. This facility offers a floating barge, a 300-foot reinforced concrete finger dock, four mooring dolphins, an 80-ton crane, access road and parking area. The port's navigation channel is 12 feet deep and 250 feet wide. **Poydras Monument (New Roads)** – Julien Poydras, known as "the father of public education in Louisiana", lies buried under this octagonal monument in front of Poydras High School in New Roads. Born in France in 1744, he traveled to the New World and established a store in Pointe Coupee in 1769. A successful merchant, banker, plantation owner and a national political figure, Julien Poydras was instrumental in founding the first public schools in Louisiana. Poydras was never married, because, according to legend, his intended bride lacked a dowry. His will continues to this day to supply dowries for the poor brides of Pointe Coupee and West Baton Rouge.

**Riverlake Plantation (Oscar)** – Set on the west bank of the False River, construction on Riverlake began around 1820 and continued until 1890. Riverlake is one of a select group of major Creole raised plantation houses which are Pointe Coupee Parish's largest and oldest buildings.

**St. Francis Chapel (New Roads)** – The original structure was completed in 1728 at the Post of Pointe Coupee. A new church was constructed in1760, but built too close to the Mississippi River. Graves from the church's graveyard were soon consumed by the rushing waters. The church was dismantled and a smaller version was built using materials from the previous church. It was dedicated in 1895. Known as the fourth oldest continuously operating Catholic Church in Louisiana, St. Frances Chapel is now a mission church of St. Mary's of False River. The town of St. Francisville is named for the St. Francis Chapel.

**St. Mary's Catholic Church (New Roads)** – Built in 1907 to house the fourth oldest Catholic community in Louisiana, St. Mary's Catholic Church on Main Street in New Roads boasts beautiful Gothic Revival architecture. St. Mary's interior treasures include magnificently carved altars, Way of the Cross oil paintings and German stained glass windows portraying the Mysteries of the Rosary and other subjects. The original structure, "St. Mary's of False River," was built in 1823 and was made an independent parish in 1865.

**St. Stephen's Episcopal Church (Innis)** – This Church was built near Innis in 1858 and consecrated by the framed "Fighting Bishop of the Confederacy", Bishop Leonidas Polk. St. Stephens is thought to be the oldest brick structure in the parish. Its cemetery contains a Civil War monument to the unknown soldiers of the confederacy.

**Tri-Parish Cotton Gin (Lettsworth)** – Employing nearly 30 workers, this gin produces an average of 25,000 bales of cotton each year.

**White Hall Plantation (Lettsworth)** – White Hall survived shelling from Union gunboats during the Civil War. On the bank of the Atchafalaya River, White Hall has been moved several times throughout the years to escape the river's tumultuous wrath. Employing nearly 30 workers, this gin produces an average of 25,000 bales of cotton each year.

**Wickliffe, Circa 1820 (Ventress)** – Listed in the National Register of Historic Places, Wickliff is a two-story raised French Creole-type plantation home. Built on the original natural levee of the Mississippi River, Wickliffe was named after a once bustling but now forgotten community.

## PARISH GOVERNMENTAL OFFICIALS

#### **Major Thibaut**

State Representative District 18 2004 False River Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8811

Richard "Ricky" J Ward, Sr. State Senator P. O. Drawer 880 Plaquemine, LA 70765 (225) 687-5210

3741 LA 1 South Port Allen, LA 70767 (225) 246-8838 or 636-5804 wardr@legis.la.gov

#### **District Attorney/New Roads Courthouse**

215 E. Main Street or PO Box 754 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5531

#### Sheriff and Ex-Officio Tax Collector

Bud Beauregard Torres Courthouse 215 E Main Street or PO Box 248 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5400

#### Judge, Eighteenth Judicial District

Robin Free Division B 850 8<sup>th</sup> Street or PO Box 724 Port Allen, LA 70767 (225) 336-2419

#### Judge, Eighteenth Judicial District

James Jewell Best Sub district 4, Division A Courthouse 215 E. Main Street or PO Box 536 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5532

## **Clerk of Court**

Lynell Landry Courthouse 215 E. Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9596 pcclerk@yahoo.com

#### Assessor

James Laurent, Jr. Courthouse 215 E. Main Street, Room 4 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7077 pcassessor@bellsouth.net

#### Coroner

Dr. Kellerman, M.D. 230 Roberts Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5737

## **Registrar of Voters**

Shanika Olinde Courthouse 215 E. Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5537 pcregistrar@yahoo.com

#### **PARISH OFFICES**

#### 911 Center (Pointe Coupee Communications)

7011 Mitchell Lane Morganza, LA 70759 (225) 694-3737

#### Assessor

215 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7077 Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

### **Clerk of Court**

215 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9596 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

#### **District Attorney Office**

215 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5531 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

#### **District Judge Office**

215 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5532 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

## Louisiana Motor Vehicles/Driver's License Office

424 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6789 Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

### **Pointe Coupee Parish Fire Departments**

**Fordoche** 4310 Harry Street Fordoche, LA 70732 (225) 637-2401

#### Innis

8874 LA Highway 418 Innis, LA 70747 (225) 492-2500

## Livonia

3696 LA Highway 78 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-3834

## Lottie

2947 La Highway 81 N Lottie, LA 70756 (225) 637-3789

## Morganza

112 South Highway 3050 Morganza, LA 70759 (225) 694-2472

## **New Roads**

1008 West Main Street (Station 1) New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9220

801 New Roads Street (Station 2) (225) 638-8908

Waterloo Station 12469 Patin Dyke Road Ventress, LA 70783 (225) 638-9777

Training Center 2384 Morganza Highway New Roads, LA (225) 638-3770 or 638-7525

#### **Pointe Coupee Parish Police Jury**

160 East Main Street, Courthouse Annex Bldg. (P. O. Box 290) New Roads, LA 70760 Phone: (225) 638-9556 Fax: (225) 638-5555 Website: <u>www.pcpolicejury.org</u>

#### Officers

President	Mrs. Melanie Bueche
Vice President	Mr. Russell Young
Secretary	Ms. Gerrie Martin
Treasurer	Mrs. Becky Mayeaux
Parish Administrator	Mr. Owen J. Bello
Public Works Director	Ms. Blaine Bordelon
Parish Attorney	Mr. John Wayne Jawell

#### Members

Mr. Allen S. Monk
Mr. John Pourciau
Mr. Russell Young
Mr. Glenn R. Cline
Mr. Kyle Olinde
Mrs. Melanie Bueche
Mr. Albert Dukes
Mr. Cornell Dukes
Mrs. Janet Vosburg
Mr. Kurt J. Jarreau
Mr. Justin Cox
Mr. Clifford T. Nelson

#### **Pointe Coupee Parish Registrar of Voter**

215 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5537 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

#### **Pointe Coupee Sheriff's Office**

215 E Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5400 Website: <u>www.pcpso.org</u>

### **Pointe Coupee Parish School Board Members**

337 Napoleon Street P. O. Drawer 579 New Roads, LA 70760 Phone: (225) 638-8674 Fax: (225) 638-3237 Website: <u>www.pcpsb.net</u>

Representative District A Representative District B Leslie Grezaffi Brandon J. Bergeron (President) Representative District C Representative District D Representative District E Representative District F Representative District G Representative District H Superintendent Thomas A. Nelson Chad A. Aguillard Frank R. Aguillard (Vice President) Anita LeJeune Kevin L. Hotard James Cline Mrs. Linda D'Amico

## **MUNICIPAL INFORMATION**

## Village of Fordoche

**Town Hall** 5390 Highway 77 P.O. Box 10 Fordoche, LA 70732 (225) 637-3112 Clerk@fordoche.org

## Mayor

Don Sonnier

#### Aldermen

Ronnie Bonventure, Jr. Chad Hendricks Callie Meche Teddy Coros Pat Smith

### **Chief of Police**

Fred Gueho Town Hall P. O. Box 10 Fordoche, LA 70732 (225) 637-3112

#### **Volunteer Fire Department**

4310 Harry Street Fordoche, LA 70732 (225) 637-2401

# Town of Livonia

**Town Hall** 3105 LA Highway 78 P.O.Box 307 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-2981 Clerkh.vonia@yahoo.com

## Mayor

Troy Chustz

## Aldermen

James Bergeron, Jr. Keith Davidson Terry Jarreau Barbara LeJeune Rhett Pourciau

## **Chief of Police**

Brad Joffrion Town Hall 3105 LA Highway 78 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-2520

Volunteer Fire Department 3696 LA Highway 78 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-3834

## Village of Morganza

**Town Hall** 112 S. Highway 3050 P. O. Box 66 Morganza, LA 70759 (225) 694-3655

## Mayor

Salvador J. Tuminello

## Aldermen

Carmella Guedry John "Mitch" Langlois Stephanie Savoy

## **Chief of Police**

Joseph Brett Robillard Town Hall 112 S. Highway 3050 P. O. Box 66 Morganza, LA 70759 (225) 694-3655

# Volunteer Fire

**Department** Town Hall 112 S. Highway 3050 P. O. Box 66 Morganza, LA 70759 (225) 694-2472

## <u>City of New Roads</u> City Hall 211 West Main Street P.O. Box 280 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5360 www.cityofnewroads.net

info@cityofnewroads.net

## Mayor

Robert A. Myer

## **Council Members**

Anthony Daisy Vernell Davis Kurt Kellerman Bernadine St.Cyr Kirk White

## **Chief of Police**

Kevin McDonald 101 6<sup>th</sup> Street PO Box 280 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3271 dpourciau@cityofnewroads.net

## GREATER POINTE COUPEE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

P. O. Box 555 New Roads, LA 70760 Phone: (225) 638-3500 Fax: (225) 638-9858 Website: <u>www.pcchamber.org</u>

Abe Burell NRG South Central Region 112 Telly Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 618-4406 abe.burell@nrgenergy.com

Troy Grezaffi Scully Financial Service 2993 LA Hwy. 78 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-3984 Samuel\_T\_Grezaffi@glit.com

Alecisa Matte, President Peoples Bank P.O. Box 747 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 383-6322 amatte@pbnt-bank.com

Richard Maciasz Macy's Financial Services 2002 False River Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6051 maciasz@jpturner.com

Drew Mulvanah Synergy Outdoor 2261 Morganza Hwy. New Roads, LA 70760 drewm@synergyod.com Mary Ann Pourciau Guaranty Bank P. O. Box 10 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8621 maryp@guaranty-bnk.com

Kurt Kellerman 1705 False River Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 928-7495 kellewood@aol.com

Nelda Carnley Nelda's Place 108 E. Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4700 neldacarnley@gmail.com

Monet Major Woodman of the World 10787 Island Road Ventress, LA 70783 mmmajor@woodman.org

Donna Hammond Pointe Coupee Human Services Center 282-A Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7663 donna@pchsc.org Jimmy Laurent, Jr. Pointe Coupee Accessor 215 E. Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7077 jimmypca@att.net Kelly Smith Kelly's Cajun Meats 1642 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8435 kellysmeats@bellsouth.net

## PHYSICIANS

### Dr. Jeryl Breaux

#### **Internal Medicine**

3041 Fordoche Road
Livonia, LA 70755
(225) 637-3535
Accepts Medicaid, Private Insurance and Sliding Scale for those with no insurance
Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Tuesday - Friday)
By Appointment Only

#### Dr. James Christopher

Family Medicine 230 Roberts Drive, Suite F New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9078 Accepts Medicaid & Insurance Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday - Thursday) By Appointment Only

#### Dr. Donald Doucet

#### **Internal Medicine**

230 Roberts Drive, Suite I
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-4585
Accepts Medicaid & Insurance
Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Monday - Friday)
By Appointment Only

#### Dr. Brian Leblanc

Family Medicine 160 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4686 Accepts Medicaid & Insurance Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday - Thursday) By appointment only

#### Dr. Carl McLemore

#### **Family Medicine**

230 Roberts Drive, Suite B
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-8661
Accepts Medicaid & Insurance
Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Monday, Tuesday and Thursday) 8:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. (Wednesday and Friday)
By Appointment Only

## Dr. Louis Montelaro

Family Medicine 230 Roberts Drive, Suite E New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3781 Accepts Medicaid & Insurance Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Wednesday) 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. (Thursday)

By Appointment Only

## Dr. Jason Picard

#### **Internal Medicine**

230 Roberts Drive, Suite I
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-4585
Accepts Medicaid & Insurance
Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)
By Appointment Only

## Dr. Paul Rachal

**Family Medicine** 230 Roberts Drive, Suite H

New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7033 Accepts Medicaid & Insurance Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Thursday) **By Appointment Only** 

#### Dr. Admir Seferovic

Family Medicine 6450 Hwy. 1 Innis, LA 70747 (225) 492-3775 Accepts Medicare, Medicaid, Private Insurance and Sliding Fee Scale Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. By Appointment Only

## Dr. Carol L. Smothers

Family Medicine
230 Roberts Drive, Suite A
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-8911
Accepts Medicare, Medicaid & most Insurance
Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Monday, Tuesday and Thursday) 8:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. (Wednesday and Friday)
By Appointment Only

## Dr. Leon Williams

**Family Medicine** 6450 LA Highway 1 Innis, LA 70747 (225) 492-3775 Accepts Medicare, Medicaid, Private Insurance and Sliding Scale for those with no Insurance Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday - Thursday) **By Appointment Only** 

## HEALTH CLINICS

#### **Fresenius Medical Care**

107 Fairfield Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7395

Service Hours: 3:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday, Wednesday and Friday)

Payment Methods: Medicare, Medicaid and Private Insurance

Client In-Take: By appointment only

Provides Hemodialysis.

## Innis Community Health Center, A Federally Qualified Community Health Center

**Providing medical, dental and mental health primary care services** 6450 LA Highway 1 Innis, LA 70747 (225) 492-3775

Service Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

**Payment Methods:** Medicare, Medicaid, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale for those without insurance

Client In-Take: By appointment only.

#### Services:

- Routine primary medical care, Doctor office visits
- Health screening for blood pressure, vision, hearing, diabetes, and weight management, Health Education and Wellness Prevention
- Medication assistance program

- Medicaid Eligibility Application Center
- Chronic disease management
- Diabetes management and health education
- Nutrition counseling
- School health and sports physicals
- Routine immunization for adults and children, Kid-Med assessments
- Mental health counseling
- Pre-surgery evaluations
- Commercial Driver's License (CDL) physicals, Employment Physicals and Drug Screening for employment
- Dental services includes: primary care dentistry (cleaning, fillings, sealant and extractions, crowns) and limited Prosthodontics services for adults which includes dentures, partials, etc.

# Livonia Community Health Center, A Federally Qualified Community Health Center Providing medical, dental and mental health primary care services

Satellite Clinic of Innis Community Health Center, Inc.

3041 Fordoche Road Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-3535

Service Hours: 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Monday - Friday)

**Payment Methods:** Medicare, Medicaid, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale for those without insurance

Client In-Take: By appointment only.

## Services:

- Routine primary medical care, Doctor office visits
- Health screening for blood pressure, vision, hearing, diabetes, and weight management, Health Education and Wellness Prevention
- Medication assistance program
- Medicaid Eligibility Application Center
- Chronic disease management
- Diabetes management and health education
- Nutrition counseling
- School health and sports physicals
- Routine immunization for adults and children, Kid-Med assessments
- Mental health counseling
- Pre-surgery evaluations
- Commercial Driver's License (CDL) physicals, Employment Physicals and Drug Screening for employment

## State of LA Pointe Coupee Health Unit

282-B Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 225-638-7320 Office Hours: open at 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

## Nursing:

- Health Care During Pregnancy
- STD Prevention
- Promoting Breast-Feeding
- Human Development
- Birth Control
- Collaborate with School Nurse/Local Physicians
- Fetal Alcohol Syndrome/Fetal Alcohol Effects
- Case Management of High Risk Infants
- Tuberculosis Control Program
- Blood Pressure Control
- Sickle Cell Anemia Program
- Walk-in Immunization Clinic
- Nurse-Family Partnership

## Nutritionist:

- Nutritional Assessments
- Promote Breast-Feeding
- WIC

## **Sylvias Caring Companion Healthcare Services**

1713 Woodale Blvd., Suite 34 Baton Rouge, LA 70806 225-925-5244 or 318-359-6067 Fax: 225-925-5947 Contact: Darlene St. Romain Email: <u>Sylviacares@bellsouth.net</u> <u>www.sylviacares.com</u>

Hours: 8:30am-4:30pm (Monday-Friday)

Provides services to all age ranges in Pointe Coupee parish to include the community care waiver, long term personal care services, children's choice waiver, new opportunity waiver.

## Pointe Coupee Diabetes Education & Nutritional Program

350 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5718 Fax: (225) 618-4533 Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday through Friday)

Provides outpatient medical nutrition therapy and diabetes education services at no charge. Topics include weight management, high blood pressure, eating habits, pregnancy nutrition counseling, specific condition diets, type 1 & 2 diabetes management, and gestational diabetes.

## HOSPITALS

#### **Pointe Coupee General Hospital**

2202 Hospital Road
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-6331
Website: <u>www.pcgh.org</u>
Business Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)
24 Hour Emergency Room Services

#### **Baton Rouge General Bluebonnet**

8595 Picardy Avenue Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 763-4000 Website: <u>www.brgeneral.org</u> Business Office Hours: 8:00a.m. – 4:30p.m. (Monday – Friday) **24 Hour Emergency Room Services** 

#### **Baton Rouge General Mid City**

3600 Florida Boulevard Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 763-4000 Website: <u>www.brgeneral.org</u> Business Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) **24 Hour Emergency Room Services** 

#### Lane Regional Medical Center

6300 Main Street Zachary, LA 70791 (225) 658-4000 Website: <u>www.lanermc.org</u> Business Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) **24 Hour Emergency Room Services** 

#### **Our Lady of the Lake Regional Medical Center**

5000 Hennessy Boulevard Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 765-6565 Website: <u>www.ololrmc.com</u> Business Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) **24 Hour Emergency Room Services** 

#### Woman's Hospital

100 Woman's Way Baton Rouge, LA 70815 (225) 927-1300 Website: <u>www.womans.org</u> Business Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. **24 Hour Emergency Room Service** 

## **OPHTHALMOLOGY/OPTOMETRY**

### Eye Medical Center

Dr. Shaye Smith-Luckett and Dr. Robert Geier 250 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4428 Website: <u>www.eyesonlouisiana.com</u> Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday, Tues., Thurs., close at noon on Friday, closed on Wed.) Accepts Insurance, Medicare & Medicaid By appointment and emergency walk-in.

#### **Gannon Eye Center**

Dr. Joe Gannon 230 Roberts Drive, Suite J New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 618-0088 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m (Monday – Thursday) 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. (Friday) Accepts Private Insurance, Medicare, & Medicaid By appointment only www.gannonstaff@att.net

## Dr. Kevin Rogers (Optometrist)

12841 Plank Road, Suite A Baker, LA 70714 Office Hours: 7:00am-3:00pm (Thursdays)

#### Zenni Optical

Online company that manufactures eyeglasses. <u>www.zennioptical.com</u> 800-211-2105 415-883-7020 (fax)

## SPEECH AND HEARING

## **Baton Rouge Speech and Hearing Foundation**

535 West Roosevelt Street Baton Rouge, LA 70802 (225) 343-4232

Provides audiology and hearing aid services for all ages, group and individual speech therapy, and comprehensive communication therapy for children with autism spectrum disorders. Accepts private insurance, Medicaid, Medicare and offers financial assistance for all services. **Call for an appointment.** 

### **Audible Hearing Health Care**

2506 False River Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8525 Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. (Monday & Wednesday) Contact Person: Scott Soyer <u>Appointments:</u> Walk-ins & Referrals Hearing aid sales and repairs

#### ORTHOPEDICS

#### Drs. Jamie Chatman Dequila/Adam Whatley

230 Roberts Drive, Suite A New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 658-1808 Office Hours: 8:30am-4:30pm (Tues.-Thurs.) Accepts Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance **By appointment.** 

## CARDIOLOGY

#### Dr. Daniel Fontenot

Cardiology Center 230 Roberts Drive, Suite A New Roads, LA 70769 (225) 769-0933 Office Hours: 8:30am-4:30pm (Tues.-Thurs.) Accepts Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance **By appointment**.

Dr. Tara Jarreau Louisiana Cardiology Associates 230 Roberts Drive, Suite A New Roads, LA 70769 (225) 767-3900 Office Hours: 8:30am-4:30pm (Friday) Accepts Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance By appointment

## PODIATRY

#### <u>Coastal Foot Clinic</u>

Dr. Richard Palecki 230 Roberts Drive, Suite G New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6640 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Tuesday & Thursday) 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. (Wednesday) Accepts Medicaid, Medicare, and Insurance. By appointment only www.coastalfootclinic.com

Participants in Care Credit, apply on line or in office www.carecredit.com Provides qualifications, guidelines, and financial information.

## UROLOGY

## Dr. Richard Carter/Dr. Kelly Boudreaux, Jr.

Louisiana Urology 230 Roberts Drive, Suite A New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 766-8100 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Tuesday-Thursday) Accepts Medicaid, Medicare, and Private Insurance. By appointment only www.laurology.net

## **CHIROPRACTIC SERVICES**

#### New Roads Chiropractic Center

331 Hospital Road
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 618-8016
Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. (Monday and Wednesday) 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. (Friday)
All insurances accepted
Appointments and Walk-ins welcome

## PHYSICAL THERAPY

#### **Morgan Physical Therapy**

1111 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4222 Office Hours: 7:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday) Accepts Medicare and Private Insurance **By appointment only** 

#### **Pointe Coupee Physical Therapy**

358 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5724 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Accepts Medicaid, Medicare, and Private Insurance **By appointment only** 

#### DENTAL

## Dr. Kimberly Davis-Bessix

15030 Lions Avenue Maringouin, LA 70757 (225) 625-3251 or (225) 778-0509 Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday - Thursday)

Baker Location: 12841 Plank Rd., Suite A Baker, LA 70714 Office Hours: 9:00am – 5:00pm (Tuesday and Wednesday) 9:00am-12:00pm (Friday)

Accepts Medicaid and Private Insurance **By appointment.** 

#### Livonia Dental Clinic

Dr. Clifford Comeaux/Dr. Kenneth St. Romain Dr. Bradley Fruge (Orthodontics) 8220 Norwood Street Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-2364 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. (Monday - Thursdays) Accepts Medicaid and Insurance By appointment only

#### Dr. Kevin Flint

Pointe Coupee Dental Clinic 282 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8119 or 638-8252 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Thursday) By appointment only

#### Dr. Amanda Ewing Haszinger

#### New Roads Dental

2312 False River Drive, Ste. C
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-3384
Website: <u>www.newroadsdental.com</u>
Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday and Tuesday)

9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m (First and Third Friday) Accepts most insurance. Does not accept Medicare and Medicaid **By appointment only** 

## Dr. Edward Hebert III

206 Richey Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9883 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Closed Wednesdays and Fridays) Accepts Insurance Children are accepted **By appointment only** 

#### **Innis Community Health Center Dental Clinic**

Dr. Emily Little

6450 LA Highway 1 Batchelor, LA 70715 (225) 492-3775 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Sliding Scale payment for un-insured. Accepts Medicaid **Appointments and Walk-Ins** 

## Dr. Leon Monceret, Jr.

False River Dental 806 West Main Street P.O. Box 838 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8889 Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday – Thursday) Accepts Some Insurance **By appointment only. <u>www.falseriverdental.com</u>** 

### "Smiles to Go" Mobile Dental Program

Services are provided on site at the public schools in Pointe Coupee Parish and Riverside Elementary in Avoyelles parish. The mobile unit is staffed with a Dentist, Dental Hygienist and Dental Assistant. Call 1- 225- 329- 3950 for further information regarding the "Smiles to Go Program" or the Innis Clinic Toll–Free 1-888-711-3785.

## PHARMACIES

## **Elliot's Pharmacy**

169 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7186 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (Monday-Friday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance 77395 Landry Drive Maringouin, LA 70757 (225) 625-2353 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 pm. (Saturday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance

7189 Hwy. 61 St. Francisville, LA 70775 (225) 635-3878 Hours: 8:30am-5:30pm (Monday – Friday) 9:00am – 1:00pm (Saturday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance

#### Livonia Thrift-T-Way

3066 Highway 78 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-2356 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. (Saturday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance

## **Pointe Coupee Pharmacy**

222 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6321 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance

#### **Raymond's Pharmacy**

303 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7550 or (225) 638-3625 (Night only) Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance

#### St. Vincent de Paul Community Pharmacy

1647 Convention Street Baton Rouge, LA 70802 (225) 383-7450 Hours: 8:30am-12:30pm and 1:30pm-4:30pm (Monday-Friday)

#### Wal-Mart Pharmacy

460 Hospital Road

New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8616 Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 9:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. (Saturday) 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. (Sunday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance

### Winn-Dixie Pharmacy

420 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5151 Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 8:00 a.m. – 6:00 a.m. (Saturday-Sunday) Accepts Medicaid & Insurance

## MEDICAL EQUIPMENT

## **Regional Medical Rental and Sales Health Care**

121 Court Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225)638-3268 or 1-800-427-3208 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (24 hour call) (Monday – Friday) Contact: Tony Carnett

<u>Client In-Take</u>: Doctor prescriptions with diagnosis. Limited to Medicaid-has to be submitted for approval. Medical equipment sales and rentals, financing when needed.

## NURSING HOMES

#### Lakeview Manor Nursing Home

P. O. Box 320 400 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4404 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Phyllis Chatelain

Method of Payment: Medicaid and Private

Appointments: Telephone and Walk-ins

### **Pointe Coupee Healthcare**

1820 False River Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4431 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact: Tiffany Boudreaux

## Method of Payment: Medicaid and Private

Appointments: Telephone and Walk-ins

### **Bayou Chateau Nursing Center**

16232 Hwy. 1 Simmesport, LA 71369 (318) 941-2294

## MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

## - INPATIENT SERVICES -

#### **Crossroads Regional Hospital**

110 John Eskew DriveAlexandria, LA 71303(318) 445-5111Contact: Flo HowardWebsite: www.crossroadshospital.com

Payment: Private pay, Medicaid, Medicare, private or military insurance

Services: Mental health services for substance abuse treatment and detoxification for children and adolescents age 6-17 yrs.

#### Our Lady of the Lake: Mental and Behavioral Services

8080 Margaret Ann Drive Baton Rouge, LA 70809 (225) 765-6005 Contact: Nel Zutll www.ololrmc.com

24 hours a day, 7 days a week In crisis, call COPE team (225) 765-8900 or 1 (800) 864-9003

## **OUTPATIENT SERVICES** -

#### **Baton Rouge Crisis Intervention Center, Inc.**

\_

4837 Revere Ave. Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 924-1431 (225) 924-3900 or (225) 923-2114 Crisis line: 211 Website: www.brcic.org

Client Eligibility: Referrals from "The Phone" Program

#### Services:

**Crisis Assessment and Consultation:** Purpose of these structured sessions is crisis management, assessment and, if appropriate, referral.

**Education Training and Consultants:** A variety of education and training programs on crisis intervention, suicide prevention, stress management, and related topics; Counseling in schools/businesses after traumatic events.

**Suicide Survivors Support Program:** Program provides individuals with faceto-face grief counseling, and a support group facilitated by Center staff and a supervisor volunteer. Weekly support groups. No fee.

**United Way 211 Info Line:** A toll-free hotline that links people in need with appropriate social service agencies. The database includes over 500 local, state, and national service providers. Available 24 hours/day, 7 days/week

#### **Capital Area Human Services District (CAHSD) - Mental Health Disorders**

Center for Adult Behavioral Health 4615 Government St., Building 2 Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 925-1906 or 1 (800) 272-8367 Website: <u>www.cahsd.org</u> Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 5:00 – 8:00 pm (Monday – Thursday) Services are available in Pointe Coupee parish through the CAHSD satellite office.

Payment: Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale

Provides outpatient services for adults with mental illness, addictive disorders, or co-occurring disorders. Capital Area Human Services District's staff includes physicians, psychiatrists, psychologists, pharmacists, registered nurses, clinical social workers, and peer support specialists.

#### **Key Services**

• Screening for services

- Referral to services
- Screening for psychiatric hospitalization
- Social, psychological and psychiatric evaluations
- Medication evaluation and management
- Individual, group and family counseling
- Co-occurring treatment services
- Aftercare program
- Treatment for sexual abuse victims
- Emergency respite
- Mobile treatment services
- Primary care referral and follow-up of CAHSD clients
- Tobacco cessation classes
- Post-incarceration services
- Housing and employment services for CAHSD clients
- Case management
- Referral for Vocational Rehabilitation Services
- Outpatient mental health services for the homeless
- Information and referral to other providers and to CAHSD satellite offices near your area (if applicable)

#### Margaret Dumas Mental Health Clinic (CAHSD)- another location in EBR Parish

3843 Harding Boulevard Baton Rouge, LA 70807 (225) 359-9315 Office Hours: 7:45 a.m. – 4:15 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

**Payment:** Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale

Provides outpatient services for mental illness, addiction recovery, or co-occurring disorders for adults.

#### **Gonzales Mental Health Center (CAHSD)- location in Ascension Parish**

1112 S.E. Ascension Comp. Ave. Gonzales, La. 70737 Phone: (225) 621-5775 Fax: (225) 644-3208 Office Hours: 8:00 am - 4:30 pm (Monday-Friday) **Payment:** Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale Provides outpatient services for mental illness for adults.

#### Capital Area Human Services District Adult Mobile Outreach Team

4615 Government Street Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 922-0631

Payment: Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance, Sliding Fee Scale

Community based adult crisis intervention and short term solution focused home therapy.

## Capital Area Human Services District (CAHSD) – Children's Services

4615 Government St., Building 1
Baton Rouge, LA
(225) 922-0445
Ages: Birth to 21 years **Payment:** Medicaid, private insurance, sliding scale

Provides outpatient behavioral health and addictive disorder services for youth and their families to improve overall functioning. A specialized Infant, Child and Family Center provides assessment and treatment for children under age 6 who are involved with the Department of Children and Family Services or who have been prenatally exposed to alcohol or other drugs, or to trauma. School-based services are provided in select schools that include therapeutic interventions and medication management.

## Capital Area Human Services District Child and Adolescent Mobile Response Team

4615 Government Street, Building 2
Baton Rouge, LA 70806
(225) 922-0631
Payment: Medicaid, Private Insurance, Sliding Fee Scale

Mobile team that provides community-based assistance to children and caregivers during an emotional crisis.

## Capital Area Human Services District (CAHSD) - Developmental Disabilities

4615 Government Street, Building. 2 Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 925-1910 or 1 (866) 628-2133 Website: www.cahsd.org Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

Single point of entry for people with developmental disabilities seeking comprehensive services in the home or community.

Key services:

- Psychological services, including diagnosis and evaluation, crisis assessment through family services, entry, and referral for positive behavioral supports
- Single point of entry for Office for Citizens with Developmental Disabilities (OCDD) Services
- Flexible Family Fund for children
- Family support
- Residential placement services
- Habilitation / vocational contract services

- Respite services / personal care attendant services
- Services coordination
- Crisis assessment
- Waiver certification

#### **Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Baton Rouge**

1900 S. Acadian Thruway Baton Rouge, LA Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) (225) 336-8700

Father Conway Center 809 New Roads Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-1055 Contact: Gail Hurst

Adoption Services: Provides couples/individuals with adoption education, home studies, infant adoption placement, supervision and adoption finalization. (225) 336-8708 Contact Person: Janice Allen, L.C.S.W., Director

**Citizen Advocates for Persons with Disabilities:** Counsels and refers adult persons with disabilities and their families to community resources to maintain their independence. (225) 336-8708 Contact: Tessie Blanchard DiFulco

Clinical Counseling: Clinical counseling-marital-family-individual. Counseling services provided at a reduced fee. Appointment Only. (225) 336-8708 Direct Assistance (225) 336-8700 By Appointment Only Contact Person: Mr. C. J. Roy, Coordinator

**Families First:** Assistance for homeless families. Transitional Housing and Support Services. 325 and 345 North 18<sup>th</sup> Street Baton Rouge, LA (225) 448-3999

**Foster Grandparent Program:** Low-income seniors 55 & older volunteering in schools, head start centers, homeless shelters & juvenile detention centers. Walk-ins welcome. (225) 346-8712 Contact Person: Gerrie Baker M.A. **Joseph Homes, Inc.:** Provides temporary housing to homeless ex-offenders and supportive services to help them adjust to life "outside" and establish self-sufficiency. (225) 336-4406 Contact Person: Linda Fjeldsjo

**Catholic Life Center Dioceses** (225) 387-0651

Marriage and Family Life (225) 336-8770 Contact Person: Tom Abel

Maternity Services: Services for unwed mothers/boarding home care and counseling support. (225) 336-8708 Contact Person: Janice Allen, L.C.S.W., Director

#### **Prison Ministry**

(225) 336-8770 Contact Person: Linda Fjeldsjo

**Migration and Refugee Services:** Resettles refugee families fleeing violence in their homeland. Services provided includes language training, social and medical services, counseling, job placement, family reunification, and citizenship preparation for immigrants and refugees. 225-346-0660 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. / 6:30 – 9 p.m. (ESL Instruction) Contact Person: Diane Chisholm-Thomas

Senior Employment Program (JTPA Older worker Program): Offers temporary, part-time employment placement for low-income senior workers across South Louisiana through the Senior Community Service Employment Program. 225-346-0680 Contact Person: Any Counselor or Claude Waite, Coordinator

#### Family Service of Greater Baton Rouge

4727 Revere Avenue Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 924-0123 Website: <u>www.fs-gbr.org</u>

Programs include: The Parenting Center, The Child and Family Counseling Center, Family Preservation, HIV Prevention, Pathways to Success and other specialized services.

#### **LSU Psychological Services**

Room 33 Johnston Hall

Baton Rouge, LA 70803 (225) 578-1494

Provides ADHD and Learning Disability testing, and therapy for depression, anxiety, and stress Fees are \$500 for testing.

# **Medical Management Options**

7703 Picardy Ave. Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 334-9063 Contact: Lance Miguez Payment: Medicare, Private Insurance. Website: www.mmoinc.com

Provides assessments, treatment or appropriate referrals to all individuals and/or family members of the mentally ill. Services are available to adults, geriatrics and children.

# **Novice House of Baton Rouge**

9441 Common Street, Suite B Baton Rouge, LA 70809 (225) 926-8009 Contact: John Schexnydre Email: jschexnydre@novicehouseofbatonrouge.com **Payment:** Medicaid, some private insurance

Multi-systemic Therapy (In home counseling) serving Pointe Coupee; specializes in helping youth with chronic, delinquent behavior and serious emotional problems.

# **Shoulders of Strength Program**

9441 Common Street, Suite D Baton Rouge, LA 70809 (225) 923-1044

Birth – 3 years children with developmental disabilities. See website for more information: www.shouldersofstrength.com

# **Prosecutor's Early Intervention Program (PEIP)**

780 7<sup>th</sup> Street
Port Allen, LA 70767
225- 383-0119
<u>Client Eligibility:</u> Contact your school social worker for referral to PEIP.
<u>Payment:</u> None

School-based counseling 60-90 days for K-6<sup>th</sup> grade youth

# **Primary Care Solutions**

158 McGehee Baton Rouge, LA 70815 (225) 272-5271

Family and individual counseling, medication management, and support in crisis situations for ages 5-18 years.

# • PSYCHIATRY -

# Dr. Patricia Toups, MD

282 A Hospital Road
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-7663
Hours: Tuesdays only
Payment: Private Insurance, Medical card, and Sliding Scale fee.

Through Pointe Coupee Human Services Center, provides a psychiatric evaluation and make recommendations for diagnosis and treatment to primary care physician, but will not prescribe medication. Consultation with PCP for needed prescriptions. Clients can only be referred by a PCP in Pointe Coupee parish and must call PC Human Services Center and go to the office to pick up the paperwork needed to be signed prior to making an appointment.

# **PSYCHOLOGISTS** -

# Dr. Brandon Romano, PhD Psychologist

780 7<sup>th</sup> Street Port Allen, LA 70767 (225) 769-2531 **Payment:** Private Insurance; Medicaid; private pay

Sex offender treatment provider, specializes in adolescents, provides testing for psychological evaluations

# SOCIAL WORKERS -

# **Rochelle Bossier-Chapman, LCSW**

Innis Community Clinic 6450 LA Highway 1 # B Batchelor, LA 70715 (225) 492-3775 Hours: Wednesday

Livonia Community Clinic 3041 Fordoche Road Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-3535 Hours: Tuesday and Thursday

Pointe Coupee Human Services Center 282 A Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7663 Hours: Monday

<u>Client Eligibility:</u> Child/Individual/Family counseling <u>Payment:</u> Sliding Scale fee starting at \$15-\$85, Medicare, Medicaid, other insurance.

# **Renee Wilkinson Davis, LCSW, BACS**

780 7<sup>th</sup> Street Port Allen, LA 70767 (225) 769-2533

Payment: BC/BS, sliding scale (starting at \$50) on case by case basis

Child, Adolescent, Adult, and Family Therapy, Child Custody Evaluator, Qualified Mediator, Parent Coordinator

# Padra Francois, LCSW, BACS

1101 ½ B Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 240-0904

<u>Client Eligibility:</u> Adults, Adolescents, Families, Couples <u>Payment:</u> Grant available for victims of domestic violence and juvenile victims of crime; private pay, or private insurance

# **Robin Moeller, LPC**

1101 ½ B Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760

# (225) 718-5802

**Payment:** Grant available for victims of domestic violence and juvenile victims of crime; private pay, or private insurance

Specializes in very young children and attachment issues, learning disorders, Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder and emotionally disturbed. School social worker at Catholic High School of Pointe Coupee.

# Anita Tricuit, LCSW

124 Richey Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 718-4261 Hours: 1:00-7:00pm (Mon. & Tues.), 8:00am – 12:00pm (Wed.) <u>**Payment:**</u> Fees paid through grant funding available for victims of domestic violence and juvenile victims of crime, private pay, or private insurance

Individual, family, and couples therapy, domestic violence, abuse, anger and stress management, child behavior management.

# **Generation Individual and Family Services**

4507 Fausse Drive Baker, LA 70714 Contact Person: Daronda Parker-Lathan, LCSW (225) 281-0968 (225) 771-1616 (fax) Darondaplebellsouth.net

Provides parenting classes (\$25/session), anger management (\$120 for 6 sessions), individual (\$55-75/session), family (\$85/session) and group therapy (\$25/session). Accepts Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance, and Private Pay. By appointment.

# Dana Papania, LCSW

LaPointe Project Coordinator 225-638-8873 Located in New Roads and Innis/Livonia Community Clinics Payment: Sliding Scale fee \$0-\$35

# St. Mary's Catholic Church

348 Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 225-638-9665 **Payment:** Sliding scale fee \$30-\$60, in the future will accept private insurance Provides mental health services for youth and their family; groups available to youth and families; coordination of psycho-educational training; referrals for case management or other services through Catholic Charities or other local resources

# **Pointe Coupee Home Health and Hospice**

Jenny Settoon, LCSW 350 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 225-638-5717

# **Pointe Coupee General Hospital**

Michelle Courville, BS 2202 False River Drive New Roads, LA 70760 225-638-5788

Provides social services for patients at the hospital

# Capital Area Human Services District School-Based Therapy Program

Sarah Ourso Valverda Elementary 1653 Valverda Road Maringouin, LA 225-637-2695 225-637-2595 (fax)

#### Payment: Medicaid only

Referrals taken from parents or teachers; (consults with MD monthly Dr. Holley Galland for medication)

#### Chariss Stevenson, MEd, School Counselor

Pointe Coupee Central High School 8434 Pointe Coupee Road Morganza, LA 70759 225-638-3085

# POINTE COUPEE PARISH SCHOOL BOARD SOCIAL WORKERS & COUNSELORS (Referrals made by school administrators, teachers, or parents/guardians)

#### Padra Francois LCSW

School Social Worker Pupil Appraisal Services Pointe Coupee Parish School Board 225-638-8674 x 4831 Assessments – ages 3-21

# Heather Jarreau, GSW

School Social Worker Valverda Elementary School 225-637-2695 Mental Health counseling

# Amanda Smith, GSW

School Social Worker Rougon Elementary School 225-627-4291 Mental Health Counseling

# Jessica Langlois, LCSW

School Based Health Center Pointe Coupee Central High School, Rosenwald Elementary, Upper Pointe Coupe Elementary 225-638-3767 Mental Health Counseling, Mental Health Risk Assessments

#### Jenee Wells, LCSW

Pointe Coupee Parish Head Start 225-638-8674 Provides filial therapy for Head Start (Rosenwald, Rougon, UPCE, Valverda Elementary Schools)

#### Frank Vine, NCSP

School Psychologist Pointe Coupee Parish School Board Pupil Appraisal Services 225-638-8674 x4833 Assessments - ages 3-21

#### Malana Bessix

High School Guidance Counselor Livonia High School 225-637-2532 Academic Counseling

#### Wykescha Young

Jr. High Guidance Counselor Livonia High School 225-637-2532 Academic Counseling

Latosha L. Nelson, LPC, NCC Guidance Counselor Upper Pointe Coupee Elementary 225-492-2555 Academic and Mental Health

# **ADDICTIVE DISORDERS**

# SUBSTANCE ABUSE -

#### **Alcoholics Anonymous Information Services**

Pointe Coupee Human Services Center 282-A Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7663 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (Monday – Thurs.) 8:00 a.m. – 12:00pm (Friday) Contact Person: Donna Hammond

Client In-Take: Appointments by telephone. Walk-ins welcome

Alcoholics Anonymous is a fellowship of men and women who share their experiences, strengths and hope with each other, that they may solve their common problems and help others to recover from alcoholism. It is a self-help, anonymous, non-professional program based on 12 steps of AA. A fellowship for relatives and friends of problem drinkers whose lives are/have been affected by alcohol is also available.

#### Alcohol and Drug Abuse Council of Baton Rouge

Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention; EAP 282-A Hospital Road New Roads, LA (225) 638-7663 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Donna Hammond

Alcohol, Tobacco, and other drugs (ATOD) resource center, substance abuse video lending library, employee assistance program for youth.

## Pointe Coupee Human Services Center

282-A Hospital Road
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-7663
Website: www.bonnesantecenter.com
Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. (Monday - Thurs.)

8:00 a.m. – 12:00pm (Friday) Contact Person: Donna Hammond, MA

<u>Client In-Take</u>: Referrals from community doctors, clergy, schools, employers, private/self,courts.

**Services:** Assessment, Referral, substance abuse education, outpatient treatment and aftercare. Single point of entry for state inpatient.

**Co-Dependent Support Group:** Individuals learn techniques to assist with communication skills in relationships with friends and relatives

# **Capital Area Human Services District – Addiction Recovery Services**

Center for Adult Behavioral Health 4615 Government St., Building 2 Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 922-1906; Fax (225) 925-1972 Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 5:00 – 8:00pm (Monday-Thursday) Payment: Medicaid, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale

Outpatient treatment for adults 18 or older affected by substance abuse/dependency or cooccurring disorders.

#### Capital Area Human Services District- Capital Area Recovery Program (CARP)

2455 Wooddale Blvd Baton Rouge, LA 70805 Phone: (225) 922-3169 Fax: (225) 922-32255

Payment: Medicaid, Medicare, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale

#### To schedule an appointment, call 225-925-1906 or 1-800-768-8824 (toll free)

CARP is a short-term residential (28 day) addiction recovery treatment facility for adult males 18 and older.

#### **Key Services**

- Bio-psychosocial assessment and evaluation
- Individual counseling
- Recovery groups
- Co-occurring treatment services
- Medication management
- Didactic lectures and videos

- Introduction to the 12-Step Program
- AA, Al-Anon, NA, and CA recovery groups
- Stress and anger management
- Pastoral services
- Educational services
- Recreation activities
- Medical pharmacological services
- Integration into community based services, including literacy services
- Tobacco cessation program
- Parenting classes
- Family therapy
- Gambling assessment and treatment

# - GAMBLING -

# **CORE – Center of Recovery**

635 Stoner Avenue Shreveport, LA 71101 318-424-4357; 318-773-3636 Contact Person: Janet Miller Business Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday-Friday) 24hour Helpline: 1-877-770-7867 or 1-800-522-4700 **Payment:** No cost to Louisiana residents; non-Louisiana residents for fee

Intensive outpatient, individual counseling for gambling addiction, residential treatment center for adults 18 and older with compulsive gambling problems

# Capital Area Human Services District for – Addiction Recovery Services Center for Adult Behavioral Health 4615 Government St., Building 2 Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 922-1906; Fax (225) 925-1972

Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 5:00 – 8:00pm (Monday-Thursday) **Payment:** Medicaid, Private Insurance, Sliding Scale

Outpatient treatment for adults 18 or older affected with a gambling addiction.

# ADULT AND ELDERLY PROTECTIVE SERVICES

Adult Protective Services /Elderly Protective Services 628 N. 4th Street Baton Rouge, LA 70802

# **Hotline to report adult abuse, neglect or exploitation:** 800.898.4910 (age 18-59) or 800.259.4990 (age 60+)

Responsible for investigating reports and arranging for services to protect vulnerable adults/elders at risk of abuse, neglect, exploitation or extortion.

# SOCIAL SERVICES

#### **Alzheimer's Services of the Capital Area**

3772 North Boulevard
Baton Rouge, LA 70806
(225) 334-7494
Helpline: 1 (800) 548-1211
Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)
Contact: Barbara Auten, Ex. Director
<u>Appointments</u>: Telephone or Walk-In

#### Janell Lacombe Fund/Foundation

350 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5717 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Mary Grezaffi

# Client Eligibility: Diagnosis of cancer

Reimbursement for mileage and medications. Also, nutritional supplements, sickroom equipment and supplies

#### **Central Louisiana Area Health Education Center (CLAHEC)**

2225 North Bolton Avenue Alexandria, LA 71303 (318) 443-2855 Website: www.clahec.org

#### **Baton Rouge Office:**

7443 Picardy Avenue Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 757-9845

Central Louisiana AHEC is a non-profit, community based agency that works with a volunteer advisory board of local health care professionals, community leaders, educators and

citizens. They offer a variety of education based services to meet the needs of health care providers and consumers in the 17-parish region that they serve.

## **Council on Aging**

2100 False River Drive P. O. Box 110 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4402 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Becky Bergeron

**Elderly Services:** I and R-Outreach, transportation within the parish (for any age), congregate meals (4 satellites,) home-delivered meals, homemaker, personal care, utility assistance, etc. For persons 60 or older.

**Pointe Coupee Public Transit:** Provides on-demand response to the general public, elderly and disabled, Medicaid and office of social services clients. The transit system is a first-come-first-serve program based upon space available. The service is a curb service and the only transportation within Pointe Coupee parish. A minimum 24-hour notice is required on all reservations.

General Public Fare: Under the age of 60

- New Roads City limits \$5.00 round trip with one stop, and \$1.00 charge for each additional stop.
- Out of City limits \$10.00 round trip with one stop, \$1.00 for each additional stop

# Senior Citizen Fare:

- New Roads City limits \$2.00 round trip with one stop, and \$0.25 charge for each additional stop.
- Out of City limits \$3.00 round trip with one stop, \$0.25 for each additional stop
- Nutrition site transportation \$0.50 round trip to and from sites; any additional trips with be \$0.25 per stop.
- No senior citizen will be refused transportation due to inability to pay. Elderly individuals may come to the COA office for intakes and assessments and to apply for a senior citizen pass.

# Medical Specialist AppointmentsTransportation- East Baton Rouge: \$10.00

#### **Innis Senior Nutrition Center**

LA Highway 418 Innis, LA 70747 (225) 492-2366 Open 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. (Monday-Friday) Contact Person: Mary Dailey

#### Lakeland Senior Nutrition Center

LA Highway 416 (Fire Station) Lakeland, LA 70752 (225) 627-5784 Open 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. (Monday-Friday) Contact Person: Betty Aguillard

#### Morganza Senior Nutrition Center

752A South LA Highway 3050
Morganza, LA 70759
(225) 694-2448
Open 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. (Monday-Friday)
Contact Person: Joyce Polar

#### New Roads Senior Nutrition Center

177 Duriell Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7503 Open 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. (Monday-Friday) Contact Person: Jacqueline Christal

#### **Department of Child and Family Services: Regional Office**

5825 Florida Street, Suite 20100 Baton Rouge, LA 70806 Mailing address – P.O. Box 829 Baton Rouge, LA 70821 Main phone number: 1-888-524-3578 www.dcfs.louisiana.gov

Child care assistance, supplemental nutrition assistance program (formerly food stamps), family independence temporary assistance (FITAP), child support enforcement, and kinship care subsidy program. To report Child Abuse or Neglect, call toll free, 1-855-452-5437.

#### **Friends for Life**

Capitol area HIV/AIDS Services, Inc. 660 N. Foster Drive Baton Rouge, LA 70808 (225) 923-2277 Resource Center

#### **H.O.P.E Ministry of Pointe Coupee, Inc.**

1101 <sup>1</sup>/<sub>2</sub> Hospital Road, Suite B P.O. Box 45 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 618-8300 Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. (Monday – Thursday) Hope Ministry is a coalition of churches, schools, businesses, governments, community and civic organizations which provides an assistance network to Pointe Coupee Parish's most vulnerable citizens, including the elderly, disabled and families in crisis. When funds are available, provide assistance for emergency food, medical, clothing, housing, monthly food distribution, and provision of eye glasses (when there are no other resources available) for the elderly, disabled, and homebound.

# LA Dept of Veterans Affairs (Pointe Coupee Office)

206 Court Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5535 Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. (Wednesday – Thursday) <u>Appointments:</u> Walk-ins

Provides assistance to veterans, widows and minor children

#### **Pointe Coupee Community Advancement, Inc.**

128 Poydras Street P.O. Box 590 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6356 Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. Medicaid application center.

#### **Pointe Coupee Homebound Health Services**

350 Hospital Road
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-5717
Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday/Nurse available for Services 24 hours; 7 days per week)
Contact Person: Mary Grezaffi
<u>Appointments:</u> Physician Referral
<u>Areas Served:</u> Pointe Coupee and Surrounding Areas

Skilled nursing, home health aide, physical therapy, speech therapy, occupational therapy, medical social worker, nutritionist, cancer survivor support group, etc. Medicare/Medicaid Insurance accepted.

#### Medicaid Office-for Pointe Coupee Parish

2521 Wooddale Blvd. P.O. Box 64808 Baton Rouge, LA 70896 1-888-342-6207

Online Medicaid application website address: www.medicaid.la.gov

#### Email contact: MedWeb@la.gov

Medicaid application centers for parish – Council on Aging, Innis and Livonia Community Health Center, Pointe Coupee Community Advancement, Inc.

## St. Vincent DePaul Resale Shop

710 Olinde Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6304 Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday, summer hours open until 5:00pm) 9:00 a.m.- 3:00p.m.

# PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES

# ARC of Baton Rouge

Early Intervention Program/Children's Service Program 8326 Kelwood Avenue Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 927-0855 or (225) 355-4461 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Heidi Shapiro

<u>Client Eligibility</u>: Developmentally delayed children from birth to 3 yrs. and their families.

# Client In-Take: Referrals

We provide child and family services, physical and occupational therapy consultation, early communication development and speech therapy. Vocational services, inclusive recreation, respite services, independent living.

#### **Capital Area Human Services District Developmental Disabilities Division**

4615 Government Street Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 925-1910 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

Client In-Take: Appointments by Telephone

Information and referrals, family subsidy/support, substitute family care, Medicare Waiver Program, nursing home reform and placement. Also, contract with private agencies for such services as respite care, vocational training/employment, infant services, residential, rehabilitation/case management.

# **Families Helping Families-Disability Information Access Line**

200 Lafayette St. 4<sup>th</sup> Floor, Suite 404 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70801 (225) 216-7474 Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

Client In-Take: Appointments by Telephone

Information and referral service that includes information on the elderly, disabled, prenatal services, and services for people with special needs.

# Office for Citizens with Developmental Disabilities (OCDD)

4615 Government St. Building B Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 925-1910 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

Client In-Take: Appointments by telephone and walk-ins

Information and referrals, family subsidy/support, substitute family care, Medicaid Waiver Program, nursing home reform and placement. Also contract with private agencies for such services as respite care, vocational training/employment, infant services, residential rehabilitation/case management

#### State of LA – Rehabilitation Services

 950 N. 22<sup>nd</sup> Street
 PO Box 91297

 Baton Rouge, LA 70802
 Baton Rouge, LA 70821

 (225) 219-2225
 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Monday - Friday)

 Contact: Mark S. Martin
 Kartin

Client In-Take: Appointments by telephone

Provides vocational rehab for persons with a physical or mental impediment and employment for the disabled.

# **LEGAL SERVICES**

#### Advocacy Center for the Elderly and Disabled

8225 Florida Boulevard Suite A Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 925-8884 Tty: 1 (855) 861-3577 1 (800) 960-7705 Fax: (504) 522-5507 Website: advocacycenter@adrocacyla.org Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. (Monday - Friday)

# Appointments: Telephone

Provides free legal services to senior citizens and persons with disabilities.

#### Southeast LA Legal Services

715 St. Ferdinand Street Baton Rouge, LA 70802 (225) 383 – 1087 or (225) 448-0080 Fax: (225) 383-1197 Hours: 8:30am – 5:00pm (Monday-Friday) Call for appointments. Email: <u>selegal@slls.org</u> www.lawhelp.org/la

Free legal assistance for low income families. Services include divorce, custody, successions, bankruptcy, mortgage foreclosure prevention, consumer issues, rental disputes for tenants, wills.

#### **EMPLOYMENT**

#### **Career Solutions Centers**

305 East Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6852 Hours: 8:00am-2:30pm (Monday-Wednesday) 8:00am-4:30pm (Thursday-Friday) Fax: (225) 638-4825 Walk-in appointments. Email: lgaines@lwia20.org www.laworks.net

Job training and employment services at no cost.

#### HOUSING

# **False River Manor Apartments**

1102 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9080 Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday)

FHA subsidized housing. Low income, 60 years or older and/or handicapped. Many planned activities, independent living.

## **Housing Authority of New Roads**

151 Cherry Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-8940 Fax: (225) 638-5375 Hours: 8:00am-5:00pm (Monday – Friday)

# **Maison Pointe Coupee Apartments**

500 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 618-2010 Hours: 7:00am-4:00pm (Monday-Thursday. Closed Friday)

#### New Roads Manor Apartments

Farmers Home Administration 151 Grezaffi Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-4768 Open: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday & Tuesday. Closed Wednesday – Friday)

Low income, 60 years and older, disabled, handicapped. Many planned activities

# Acadiana Plaza

1042 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3326 Contact Person: Linda Wesson, Manager Hours: 12:00-5:00pm (Mon.), 8:00am-4:30pm (Tues./Thurs.), 9:00am-4:30pm (Wed.)

Rental assistance available if qualified. Requires application, social security card, birth certificate, driver's license.

# CHURCHES

# First Baptist Church

824 West Main Street New Roads, Louisiana 70760 (225) 638-7541 Open: Sundays – Bible Study 9:15a.m. Worship Services 10:30 a.m. Wednesdays: Youth program 6 p.m. Contact Person: Beverly Stuart Email: <u>churchoffice@fbchr.org</u> <u>www.fbchr.org</u> Appointments: Call or come by

#### **Immaculate Conception Catholic Church**

12364 LA Highway 416 Lakeland, LA 70752 (225) 627-5124 Fax: (225) 627-5125 Services: Saturday – 4:00 p.m Sunday – 7:00 a.m., 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Contact Person: Office Staff Food Bank Applications Available

#### New Life Worship Center

806 Hospital Road
P. O. Box 867
New Roads, LA 70760
225-638-7000
Open: Sunday – 10:00 a.m. Worship Services
Monday – 6:30 p.m. Prayer
Wednesday – 6:30 p.m. Bible Study
Thursday – 7:00 p.m. Support (Winning the Battle-Substance Abuse Ministry)
Saturday – 7:00pm (Youth ages 14-19 yrs.)
Contact: Staff
Email: nlwc@bellsouth.net
<u>Appointments</u>: By telephone

Jail Ministry, Children's Ministry, Ladies Ministry, Adult Senior Ministry

#### St. Augustine Catholic Church

809 New Roads Street P. O. Box 548 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7553 Fax: (225) 638-2947 Services: Saturday: 4:00 p.m. and Sunday: 8:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. Contact: Office Ministry services – AA support group (Tues. & Thurs. 7pm contact-Keith Jarreau) "Jolly Senior Citizen Club"

# St. Mary's Catholic Church

348 West Main Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9665 Fax: (225) 638-6346 Services: Saturday: 4:00 p.m. and Sunday: 9:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. Contact: Mrs. Cathie Crochet Email: <u>stmaryfr@bellsouth.net</u> www.stmarysfr.org

Ministries include youth group on Sunday at 6pm, Men's bible study on Monday at 7:30pm, elderly mass and social 2<sup>nd</sup> Wed. every month at noon, senior citizen seminars on Wednesday at 1:30pm (quarterly), St. Frances Chapel- 7 a.m. mass on Sunday (located on Pointe Coupee Rd.)

# SCHOOLS

#### **Catholic Elementary of Pointe Coupee**

304 Napoleon Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9313 Fax: (225) 638-9953 Open 8:05 a.m. – 3:05 p.m. (School Year) Grades: 3 – 6 Contact Person: Alice Boudreaux www.catholicpc.com

Gifted resource, Title I, reading/math lab, computer awareness, special education classes available

#### **Catholic High School of Pointe Coupee**

504 4<sup>th</sup> Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3469 Fax: (225) 638-6471 Open 8:00 a.m. – 3:15 p.m. (Monday – Friday) (Aug. – May) Grades: 7-12 Contact Person: Amy Andre www.catholicpc.com

Parochial school education program.

False River Academy 201 Major Parkway New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3783 or (225) 638-3784 Fax: (225) 638-8555 Open 7:55 a.m. – 3:05 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Grades: 3 – 12 Contact Person: Gwen Deleon

# Livonia High School

3118 LA Highway 78
P. O. Box 549
Livonia, LA 70755
(225) 637-2532
Fax: (225) 637-3024
Open: 7:40 a.m.- 2:59 p.m. (Monday – Friday)
Grades: 7-12
Contact: Stacey Stelly

# Louisiana Technical College - Jummonville Campus

605 Hospital Road New Roads, Louisiana 70760 (225) 638-8613 Contact Person: Amy Davis, Director www.catc.edu

# **Pointe Coupee Central High School**

8434 Pointe Coupee Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3085 Fax: (225) 638-9595 Open: 8:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Grades: 7 – 12 Contact: Staff www.recoveryschooldistrict.org

# Pointe Coupee Parish Public School System

337 Napoleon Street
P. O. Drawer 579
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-8674
Fax: (225) 638-3237
Open: 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. (Monday - Friday, School Session)
Contact Person: Linda D'Amico, Superintendent
www.pcpsb.net

Appointments: Telephone and Walk-ins

#### Areas Served: Pointe Coupee Parish

Provide information about Adult Education, Teacher Certification, Elementary and Secondary Education, Headstart; Federal Programs.

#### **Pointe Coupee Parish School Board Headstart**

325 Napoleon Street PO Drawer 579 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-2985 or (225) 638-3237 Open: 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact: Karen Holmes-Shaw Email: <u>Karen.holmes@pcpsb.net</u> www.pcpsb.net

#### **Rosenwald Elementary School**

1100 New Roads Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-6341 Fax: (225) 638-7148 Open: 7:50 a.m. – 2:50 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Grades: Headstart – 6 Contact: Janis Kimble

#### **Rougon Elementary School**

13258 LA Highway 416 Rougon, LA 70773 (225) 627-4291 Fax: (225) 627-5111 Open: 7:45 a.m. – 2:50 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Grades: Headstart – 8 Contact: Debra Dixon

#### **Upper Pointe Coupee Elementary**

4739 LA Highway 419 West Batchelor, LA 70715 (225) 492-2555 (225) 618-4938 Open: 7:40 a.m. – 3:24 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Grades: Headstart – 6 Contact: Mrs. Cynthia Franklin

#### Valverda Elementary School

1653 Valverda Road Maringouin, LA 70757 225-637-2695 Fax: (225) 637-2595 Open: 8 a.m. – 3 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Grades: Pre-K – 6 Contact: Jackie Bethley

## **LIBRARIES**

#### **Pointe Coupee Parish Public Library**

Website: www.pointe-coupee.lib.la.us

#### New Roads Branch

201 Claiborne Avenue New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7593

Open: Monday-Thursday 8:30 am-7:30 pm Friday & Saturday 8:30 am-5:00 pm Sunday 1:00 pm-5:00 pm

#### **Innis Branch Library**

4306 Nichols Avenue Innis, LA 70747 (225) 492-2632 Open: Monday –Friday 1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.

#### Julian Poydras Branch Library

4985 Julian Poydras Lane Rougon, LA 70773 (225) 627-5846 Open: Monday-Friday 9:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.

#### Livonia Branch Library

3100 LA Highway 78 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-2987 Open: Monday-Friday 1:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m.

#### **Morganza Branch Library**

221 So. LA Highway 1 Morganza, LA 70759 (225) 694-2428

Open: Monday – Friday 1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.

# LOCAL AND NATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS

#### **American Cancer Society**

10528 Kentshire Court Baton Rouge, LA 70810 (225) 927-0782 Fax: (225) 767-1374 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Contact Person: Mrs.Symil LeDoux www.cancer.org

#### Appointments: Walk-ins

Provides support, survivor's programs and services, tobacco quit line services, free nutrition counseling, medical transportation.

#### **American Kidney Fund**

Patient Services 11921 Rockville Pike, Suite 300 Rockville, MD 20852 1 (800) 638-8299 or (240) 292-7046 1 (866) 300-2900 (alternate helpline) Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday – Thursday), 8:00am-3:00pm Friday Contact Person: Jaquita Manahan Email: helpline@kidneyfund.org www.kidneyfund.org

<u>Client Eligibility:</u> Indigent, Chronic Kidney Patients <u>Appointments:</u> Telephone & Applications <u>Areas Served:</u> Nationwide/No local offices

Provide direct financial aid to needy dialysis patients, transplant recipients, and donors to help cover the cost of treatment-related expenses, medication, transportation, etc.

#### **American Diabetes Association**

2644 S. Sherwood Forest #122 Baton Rouge, LA 70816 (225) 216-3980 Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Contact Person: Laurie Koonce

#### American Red Cross

4655 Sherwood Common Blvd. Baton Rouge, LA 70816 (225) 291-4533 (24 hours/7 days a week) Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person : Bobbi Zaunbrecher, CEO www.batonrouge.redcross.org

#### **Arthritis Foundation, LA Chapter**

National Office 1330 W. Peachtree Street N.W. Ste. 100 Atlanta Georgia 30309 1 (800) 283-7800 or (800) 482-8858 www.arthritis.org

Information and referral, aquatic classes, support groups, exercise classes, self- help classes, loan closet and professional education.

#### **Baton Rouge, Sickle Cell Anemia Foundation**

2301 North Boulevard Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 346-8434 Office Hours: 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Lorri Burgess www.brscaf.org

<u>Client Eligibility:</u> Client need at no cost. <u>Appointments:</u> Call to schedule.

**Note:** Parish Health Unit provides information and assistance to area residents. Medicaid application center.

Provides answers to questions about the disease. Free information/educational materials. Insurance coverage assessments. Assistance with medical payments, prescriptions, co-payments, dental visits, vision screening, eye glasses, medical durable equipment, medical transportation, sitting services, hydration programs, etc.

#### **Boy Scouts of America**

9644 Brookline Avenue Baton Rouge, LA 70809 (225) 926-7552 or (225) 926-2697 1 (800) 821-0573 Open 8:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Mark Bray www.iac.bsa.org

<u>Client Eligibility:</u> 1<sup>st</sup> grade– 21 years of age <u>Appointments:</u> Telephone & Walk-ins

Service for students 1<sup>st</sup> grade - 21 years of age, Tiger Cubs, Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts, Varsity Scouts, Venturer, and Explorers.

## **False River Rotary Club of New Roads**

2002 False River Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3271 Contact Person: Kevin McDonald

# **Girl Scouts of the USA**

Audubon Girl Scout Council, Inc. 545 Colonial Drive Baton Rouge, LA 70806 (225) 927-8946 Open: 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 9:00am-1:00pm 1<sup>st</sup> Saturday of every month Contact Person: Jackie Alexander Appointments: Telephone and Walk-ins

Adolescents, Young Adults, Adults, 5yr.-18 yrs. Adult Volunteers. Informal educational programs focused on principled outlined in Promise and Law. Develops leadership, self-esteem and skills and service to the community

# **Kiwanis Club of Pointe Coupee**

P. O. Box 179 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 718-1319 Contact: Kenneth St. Romain, President www.kiwanis.org

Various programs including sponsorship of Baseball league, donations to Meals on Wheels, contributions to Boy Scouts, Christmas family, miscellaneous financial help including medical supplies, equipment, etc.

#### Louisiana Cooperative Extension Service

180 East Main Street, 1<sup>st</sup> Floor New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-5533 Open: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday – Friday) Contact Person: Miles Brashier, Chairman Education programs on Agriculture, Home, Economics, Family Development, Consumer Science, Nutrition, and Youth Development

# **VETERINARIAN OFFICES**

# False River Veterinarian Clinic

615 Hospital Road
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 618-2202
Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday) 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. (Wednesday and Saturday)

# **McCaskill Veterinarian Hospital**

1116 Parent Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9228 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday, Tues., Wed., Friday, Closed on Thursday) 8:00 a.m. – 12:00p.m. (Saturday)

# **Pointe Coupee Veterinarian Clinic**

2500 Hospital Road New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-9290 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. (Monday - Friday) 8:00 a.m. – 11:30a.m. (Saturday)

#### **Greene Veterinarian Clinic**

2984 Hwy. 78 Livonia, LA 70755 (225) 637-2303 Office Hours: 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Monday-Friday)

# PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION SERVICES

**Pointe Coupee Public Transit:** Provides on-demand response to the general public, elderly and disabled, Medicaid and office of social services clients. The transit system is a first-come-first-serve program based upon space available. The service is a curb service and the only transportation within Pointe Coupee parish. A minimum 24-hour notice is required on all reservations.

#### General Public Fare: Under the age of 60

- New Roads City limits \$5.00 round trip with one stop, and \$1.00 charge for each additional stop.
- Out of City limits \$10.00 round trip with one stop, \$1.00 for each additional stop

#### Senior Citizen Fare:

• New Roads City limits \$2.00 round trip with one stop, and \$0.25 charge for each additional stop.

- Out of City limits \$3.00 round trip with one stop, \$0.25 for each additional stop
- Nutrition site transportation \$0.50 round trip to and from sites; any additional trips with be \$0.25 per stop.
- No senior citizen will be refused transportation due to inability to pay. Elderly individuals may come to the COA office for intakes and assessments and to apply for a senior citizen pass.

# **RECREATIONAL FACILITIES**

# Scott Civic Center

1200 Major Parkway New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3870 (225) 618-2141 (fax) Contact Person: Sal Genusa <u>www.pcparksandrec.com</u> Hours: 6:00am-10:00pm (Monday-Sunday)

Facility includes a playground, several covered picnic areas, tennis/basketball courts, baseball/softball/soccer fields, and walking trail (1 mile) with lights for evening use. Park can be reserved for a private function. No charge.

#### **Rosenwald Park**

1410 New Roads Street New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-3870 (225) 618-2141 (fax) Contact Person: Sal Genusa <u>www.pcparksandrec.com</u> Hours: 6:00am-10:00pm (Monday-Sunday)

Facility includes a playground and covered picnic area. Park can be reserved for a private function. No charge.

# City of New Roads

P.O. Box 280
New Roads, LA 70760
(225) 638-5371
(225) 638-5367 (fax)
Contact Person: Kelli Dixon (Park Rental) at Kdixon@cityofnewroads.net
<u>www.NewRoads.net</u>
Hours: 7:00am-7:00pm (Monday-Sunday)

Emmitt Douglas Park (\$50 rental for special event) located at 500 East 10<sup>th</sup> Street, New Roads, LA 70760. Facility includes baseball field, basketball court, walking trail, picnic tables, playground, concession stand (\$50), stage (\$200), and tent (\$200).

# <u>Glynn Park</u>

Russell Lane Circle Glynn, LA 70736 (225) 638-3870 (225) 618-2141 (fax) Contact Person: Sal Genusa www.pcparksandrec.com

Hours: 6:00am-10:00pm (Monday-Sunday)

Facility includes a playground and basketball court. Park can be reserved for a private function. No charge.

# Morganza Park

281 First Street Morganza, LA 70759 (225) 638-3870 (225) 618-2141 (fax) Contact Person: Sal Genusa <u>www.pcparksandrec.com</u> Hours: 6:00am-10:00pm (Monday-Sunday)

Facility includes a playground. Park can be reserved for a private function. No charge.

# **Fordoche Ball Park**

4280 Ballpark Road Fordoche, LA 70732 (225) 638-3870 (225) 618-2141 (fax) Contact Person: Sal Genusa <u>www.pcparksandrec.com</u> Hours: 6:00am-10:00pm (Monday-Sunday)

Facility includes a playground, covered picnic area with concession, and baseball/softball fields. Park can be reserved for a private function. No charge.

#### **Batchelor Park**

5606 Dixon Street Batchelor, LA 70715 (225) 638-3870 (225) 618-2141 (fax) Contact Person: Sal Genusa www.pcparksandrec.com

Hours: 6:00am-10:00pm (Monday-Sunday)

Facility includes a playground, covered picnic area, and baseball/softball fields. Park can be reserved for a private function. No charge.

# **Innis Community Health Center**

6450 Louisiana Highway 1 Batchelor, LA 70715 (225) 492-3775 (225) 492-3782 (fax) Contact Person: Rachel Nelson Hours: 6:00am-10:00pm Walking trail is located behind the clinic. No ATV's or bikes allowed. No charge.

# Personal and GroupTrainer

Adrian Brumfield, Sr. 1119 Jason Drive New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 456-0874 Contact Person: Pam Pullen Email address: trainingwithadrianb@gmail.com Certified personal/group trainer (\$60 per session). YMCA Instructor (YMCA membership). Taekwondo, Cardio Kickboxing, Circuit Training Instructor (\$30 per session). By appointment.

# **Fitness Facilities**

Snap Fitness 1320 Hospital Road, Suite 200 New Roads, LA 70760 (225) 638-7627 Staff Hours: 11:00am-6:30pm (Monday-Thursday), 10:00am-3:00pm (Friday) Contact Person: Lucas Babin www.snapfitness.com/newroadsla

Facility includes group exercise and spin classes. Call for schedule and charge.